
All students in AP Calculus BC have been enrolled in a summer 
Blackboard Class.  The assignment is posted on Blackboard.  If you 
have newly enrolled at Whitewater in AP Calc BC, then you will 
need to send me an email that includes your student ID number 
and I will enroll you in the Blackboard classroom. 
 
Ms. Beth Sims 
sims.beth@mail.fcboe.org 
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